PRESS RELEASE 

Wallonia - autumn vaccination campaign:
where can you get vaccinated against COVID-19? 

[bookmark: x__Hlk54617245]Wallonia is organising a new autumn vaccination campaign against COVID-19 to continue protecting vulnerable people against severe forms of the disease. There are several options available to people wishing to get vaccinated throughout Wallonia.

In order to guard against possible new waves of COVID-19 infection and to avoid the development of serious forms of the disease, Wallonia is organising an autumn vaccination campaign intended primarily for the most vulnerable people, as recommended by the Superior Health Council. 

Our aim is to cover as much of the Walloon territory as possible, so that people have easy access to vaccination. Based on our experience of previous vaccination campaigns, it will be possible to get vaccinated at participating GPs, participating pharmacies and vaccination centres and facilities open for a few weeks. 

Where can I get vaccinated? 

From Monday 18 September, the adapted XBB vaccine (Comirnaty mRNA (Pfizer BioNTech)) will be available in pharmacies and at participating GPs. 
In addition, 5 vaccination centres will be open between 16 October and 10 November 2023:  
· Charleroi 
· Tournai
· Liège 
· Verviers 
· Braine l’Alleud
4 vaccination centres will be added to this network. 

Who should get vaccinated? 

For this campaign, no invitation will be sent to Walloon citizens. Vaccination will therefore be proactive. However, based on the target groups identified by the Superior Health Council, vaccination is recommended for
· People over the age of 65
· People living in care facilities or nursing homes
· Pregnant women at any stage of pregnancy
· People with a BMI of 40 or more
· People who are immunocompromised or with comorbidity factors detailed in the notice
· People working in the care sector, in the broad sense.
· People living in the same household as a severely
Immunocompromised patient (cocoon vaccination strategy).

Particular attention should also be paid to people aged between 50 and 65 with excessive alcohol consumption, inactivity or a history of smoking.
The Superior Health Council also recommends seasonal flu vaccination for the most vulnerable people, starting from mid-October. The two vaccines may be made simultaneously or separately. In the latter case, it is preferable to receive the COVID-19 vaccine first.   

All information will be available on the following website www.jemevaccine.be 
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